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DEER: GENTLE CAMPUS GUARDIANS OR BLOODTHIRSTY KILLERS?
	 You’ve seen deer. I’ve seen deer. We’ve all seen deer. Generally regarded as some of the chillest 
critters on campus, Denison’s deer population is well known for eating grass and not causing problems. You 
might not view them as a threat, but Josh Poe ‘21 will tell you otherwise.
	 Josh was back home in Pittsburgh during fall break, visiting friends and preparing for upcoming aca-
demic responsibilities. One night, after a screening of Zombieland 2, he hopped into his car to go home. That’s 
when trouble struck. Josh turned down a backroad only to see a deer charging directly at his vehicle. He tried 
to pump the brakes, but by the time he realized what was going on it was already too late.
	 “It was terrifying. It was literally horrific. I put my car in park and tried to chase down this deer. I 
couldn’t find it. I went in a field of cattails to see if I killed the thing.”
	 Josh was not in a good state during this interview. Although the incident was weeks ago, the trauma 
had clearly taken its toll. He was unable to complete a single sentence without stuttering or breaking into tears. 
When asked if he believed that this deer acted with malicious intent, Josh curled up into a ball on the Bullsheet 
couch and took several deep breaths before responding:
	 “I don’t know. I definitely felt personally attacked, but I also felt like a huge asshole because I hit a 
deer. I’ve never hit anything in my life. I literally parked in the middle of the street to find this dead deer. I 
didn’t find anything, so I went to my car and the front side was covered in fur. I was only going like 25 and I 
couldn’t find him so he was probably fine. He needs to pay attention next time.”
	 Have you been the victim of a deer attack? Do you have deer-related emotional baggage? Email 
bullsheet@denison.edu and tell us a little bit about your story; we’d love to set up an interview.
									         -James Whitney, Sophomore Editor
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OPEN TO THE DENISON COMMUNITY

Hello!

We are Kimberly and Kelly (K2sisters). We have a new little shop in Granville behind Elm’s pizza SISTER 
SALVAGE & SOLES. Realizing our location is not in the most seen spot in our cute little town, and that we 
are not good at the marketing part of our business, we are looking for someone to GET US OUT THERE. This 
would be a paid position.The person(s) would need to be creative patient and laugh a lot. They would be work-
ing with two 50+ year old sisters/best friends/business partners. This position/ project/ experience can start 
ASAP!

Thanks. Please contact us at Kimberly 513-225-0100 Kelly 740-704-9565 
Or just stop by for a casual interduction
212 S. Main Street

LOCAL JOB OPPORTUNITY

~CHAI TIME~
	

	 Take a moment from your busy schedule and 

come visit us during Chai Time to enjoy chai tea, a 

variety of snacks, and to destress.  Every Wednesday 

from 2:30 PM - 4:30 PM held at The Open House, 

located on South Quad in sorority circle.  Sponsored 

by the Center for Religious and Spiritual Life. Ques-

tions?  Email skowronskic@denison.edu.  Hope to 

see you soon!

	 	 	     -Carrie A. Skowronski ‘03 
Religious and Spiritual Life


